
Location: 235 W Chestnut Street, (Fire Station) Genesee, ID 83832 

Water and Waste water Update 
Presented bv Mountain Waterworks 

NOTES November 9, 2021 
6:00PM 

Present at the meeting, Mayor John Hermann, Council Members Nyla Roach and Bill Krick, Deputy City 
Clerk/Treasurer Debi Zenner and Maintenance Supervisor Dustin Brinkly 

Visitors: Nancy Feigenbutz, Tim Becker and Jesse Aherin 

Ryan Rehder gave and overview and handout of what the wastewater project will look like. He said the design 
portion of the project is approximately 60% complete and the budget portion approximately 30% and he feels 
good about where we currently are. 

GARFIELD LIFT STATION: Terrence discussed how this will be routed and all it entails. We are crossing Cow 
Creek Road in a good place. 

BALLFIELD LIFT STATION: This is the current lift station and is being upgraded to take everything east of 
town. There will be a few modifications; concrete lids will be up from the ground and the generator will be 
moved away from the lift station for security. 

WATER RESOURCE RECOVER FACILITY: There are six main components, that will be lined. Terrence 
explained the head works process of removing the solids out and how they will be disposed of. 

DISENFECTION SYSTEM: Terrence explained how this process with flow back to Cow Creek in winter months 
and land apply other times. 

OVERLAND FLOW SYSTEM: Terrence discussed this and said the city could put in a grass crop that can be 
watered through this system. 

WATER UPDATE: Dig Well Idaho will hopefully be back in mid to end of November. The well house specs 
have also been approved. 

Workshop ended 7:25pm 

Next workshop will be held December 14 


	image_001.pdf (p.1)

